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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                          MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 3, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville; Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander
Guests: Mr. Scott Peoples, Peoples Engineering.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander
Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. McConville, Ms. Loree, & Ms. Lucander September gas mileage, NEHA membership dues for Ms. Loree. 
City of Fitchburg for annual assessment, nursing retainer, kiosk retainer, & beach testing. City of Fitchburg for beach testing, lab fees, medication disposal.

Mr. Scott Peoples, Peoples Engineering discussed 63 Old Oak Ave variances. The Board had requested on April 4th meeting a survey of this property and nitrogen treatment assessment be done due to its location. Mr. Peoples discussed with the Board a new system that separated the black water and the gray water into 2 separate tanks; this calls for less pumping, less nitrogen waste.  The dwelling is used as a seasonal home with a 2 bedroom deed restriction. The Board ordered site and boundaries need to be staked out. Mr. Peoples will attend the next meeting October 17th as abutters will be notified. 

Health Agent Concerns:
Flu Clinics scheduled for October 18th at Senior Center  from 9:30 -11:30 for Town Employees & Seniors. 
Second Clinic is October 30th Meetinghouse School from 4:00-7:00 for all residents. The Emergency Preparedness Drill will also happen at this clinic.

Review Amendments to State Tobacco Laws passed by Legislature, in effect December 31, 2018.  Ms. Hamlett will visit each establishment that sells tobacco to inquire on a tobacco survey. The Board will table the draft until next year then hold an Open Meeting after the State Regulations are clarified and active. 
Kirali Court subdivisions any comments for Planning Board?  The Board discussed to comply with all regulations new construction, no variances.

Planning Board Zoning Amendments-any comments? 
The Board discussed inviting Mr. Ken Gendron, LSP to the next meeting to discuss concerns of hazardous issues of contaminated land, capped or lined landfills on hazardous waste sites. 

50 Honeybee Lane:  Ms. McConville had sent to the Board the finding from the ZBA the Home owner will be appealing the Judge’s decision.  The Board would like a letter to be sent to the ZBA also to the lawyer handling the case to voice our health concerns of public health hazard and the sanitary code. 
 Meadows of West Hill Condominiums: the Pump station is running on a generator because electrical wires down due to an MVA.  Electrical Inspector has updated Ms. McConville of the situation. 
Discuss November meeting dates.
6:05 P.M. Dr Popik made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Simoncini seconded the3 motion, all in favor

6:06P.M. Meeting adjourned

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
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